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  Wednesday November 15  Holiday Luncheon  
at a Glance  

11 AMðOCB Rio Grande  
 
 

Texas Two -Step Menu  
 

 Slow Smoked Angus Beef Brisket  
Hickory Smoked Chicken Breast  

Served with  
Garlic Mashed Potatoes,  

Fresh Green Beans,  
Barbeque Sauce  

Dinner Rolls  
 

Ice Tea with Lemons & Sweetener  
 

Desserts:  
 

Double Fudge Brownies  
Pecan Pie Squares  

Pumpkin Cheesecake  

 
Price : $20.00 pp. pre -paid  

Make your check out to UTHRO  
and send to Jean Long by Nov.7  

12410 W. Little York Rd., # 315,TX, 77041   
 

 

 
 

 

Annual Meeting, Holiday Luncheon,  
UT Police Toy Drive  

UTHRO will celebrate their 
traditional Holiday Lunch-
eon with a non-traditional 
menu this time. Pappas ca-
tering will serve a luncheon 
straight out of your  typical 
Texas BBQ restaurant, so 

Iôm sure many of you will attend and enjoy the food. 
Pappas was the winner of our UTHRO Executive 
Committee vote. Therefore, the Texas two-step will 
be our menu. 
  We of course will also have the  Annual Meet-
ing in the Rio Grande Room on the second floor at 
OCB, in which the President will present a look 
back on the year 2017 as well as what we might 
expect in 2018.  
 Finally, The UT Police in collaboration with 
UTHRO and UT Health employ-
ees will hold its Annual Toy Drive 
benefitting pediatric and adoles-
cent patients at Harris County 
Psychiatric Center (HCPC) and 
LBJ Hospital. We urge our mem-
bers to get into the spirit of giving 
by bringing an unwrapped new 
toy to the luncheon to make a 
child happy at Christmas.  
 

We look forward to another successful gift 
drive!  

    RSVP by November 7 to  
 

Sherri Orioli , 281 -726-1674 
sorioli@comcast.net  
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The  Caregivers  Playbook...  Moody  Gardenôs  Ice  Land 

Coolest Holiday Destination in the Southwest 

 

 The December Event will be held on Tue. Nov.28 -  
a bus trip to Galvestonôs Moody Gardensô Ice Land. 
Moody Gardens takes the holidays to a whole new level of cool! 
A skilled team of master ice carvers from Harbin, the capital city 
of northeastern China's Heilongjiang Province, has been busy 
sculpting over two million pounds of ice. The Chinese team is 
led by artist Qui Guanghui, who has received top honors in inter-
national tournaments. "What is different this year is the theme of 
the rainforest. No one else has done this before. It's unique. We 
will use a lot of different kinds of ice with more than 40-plus col-
ors of ice," Qui said. ñA Caribbean Christmasò through the rain-
forests of the world to see monkeys, beautiful birds, incredible 
butterflies, colorful orchids and so many wonderful creatures 
working in a climate controlled environment in a constant 9 de-
grees. Your hosts on this journey are the spectacular leaf cutter 
ants carrying Christmas lights and other decorations to a magi-
cal place. A giant ice slide takes you from the tree tops through 
to the forest floor, ancient ruins and rivers edge to prepare for 
the most joyous time of the year. Also be sure to check out Shiv-
ers Ice Bar! 
 Our free transportation bus, courtesy of Precinct One, will 
leave OCB for Galveston at 3:30 PM. Before we enjoy the won-
ders of Ice Land, we will have a leisurely dinner at the Moody 
Gardenôs Holiday of Lights Buffet. The quoted price will include 
the buffet and the entrée for Ice Land. 

 
Price : $32.60 pp. pre -paid  

(this includes the dinner buffet) 

Make your check out to UTHRO  
and send to Jean Long by Nov.17 

12410 W. Little York Rd., # 315,TX, 77041   
 

    RSVP by November 17  

Sherri Orioli , 281 -726-1674 
sorioli@comcast.net  

                                                                                                       

Parkas Furnished!  

I got introduced to Betsy Broyles on Sep. 15ðAlzheimers Dayðat a talk 
for the Center for Healthy Aging and I was impressed with her vibrant and 
optimistic, sometimes witty view of the caregiver however difficult it may 
be, so I asked her to write an article for the Evergreen. This is the first 
one, maybe more to follow. Her name is Betsy Broyles Arnold and she is 
the CEO of the Frank & Barbara Broyles Legacy Foundation.  

 My passion is working with families dealing with Dementia 
including Alzheimerôs. Sadly, I have lost both my parents to Alz-
heimerôs  and through this experience Iôve learned so much about 
the disease, how to care for it and what to expect. I am honored  
to share with you some of what I learned.   
 Itôs hard to understand the complexity of caring for someone 
who is not only losing their memory, reasoning,  judgment, and 
many times ultimately language. Caregivers have to adapt their 
lifestyle to the changes going on in the disease.   Choosing to 
care for a loved one is one of the most important choices you 
make. The results are life-changing for you and your loved one. I 
promise you it will be difficult and frustrating. You will laugh and 
you will cry. But it's worth every minute. I would give anything to 
have one more minute with my mom and dad.   
 To use a football analogy. Today Iôm going to give you some 
plays to help you win when communicating with your loved one. 
Their whole day depends on you the caregiver. How you talk to 
them is critical. You need to be aware of your body language, 
your facial expressions, and the tone of your voice. Always look 
them in the eyes and at their level when you're speaking with a 
smile on your face.  Always speak calmly and end your sentences 
on a positive note. One example would be ñIsn't that great, we're 
going to have so much funò. Even if they don't understand what 
you're saying, they will go with you because it's positive.  You 
cannot tell them what to do. When they say ñnoò, itôs no.  
I learned that taking you  out of your vocabulary and adding we 
into it, makes a big difference. For example, ñWhy don't we go in 
the bathroom and brush our teethò. Go into the bathroom with 
them and brush your teeth together.  You want to do things with 
them not for them for as long as possible.  
 Here is a tough one! Everyone has done this, itôs human na-
ture but once you realize they are having short-term memory is-
sues, you have to stop saying ñDon't you remember I just told 
youò. It's very important not to argue with them. In an argument, 
you both lose. Just agree and then do what you had planned all 
along. 
 Donôt talk about them in front of them, because they under-
stand much more than they can articulate.  
 When they ask to go ñhomeò, this generally means they are 
looking for a safe place and are frightened. You need to reassure 
them, tell them itôs safe, you're not going to leave them, and redi-
rect them into something positive.  
 When they repeat a question, just know it's very important to 
them. Thatôs why they keep asking. Answer as if it's the first 
time.  Their disability is short term memory loss. You have to tell 
this to yourself every day until it sinks in. They cannot remember 
that you have answered it, donôt correct, it will only confuse them.  
 

Jimmie Pope send me this 
picture for the Holiday 
Luncheon when she will 
bring those books and ñto 
take as many books as you 
want because all the books 
must go. Please bring 
books you want to ex-
change as well.ò 

FREE  BOOKS 
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 The  2017    Health  Symposium   

Lunch  &  Learn  ...  

UTHRO will launch a new initiative -    
a series of "Lunch-and-Learn" events, 
also known as "Brown Bag" sessions. 
Regardless of the name, the use of an 
occasional lunch hour for education or 
entertainment can stimulate our mem-
bers and encourages collegiality. On 

Tue. Jan. 16 UTHRO was able to invite legal expert Re-
becca Lunstroth who will help us navigate the myriad of 
forms and legal papers we should get informed about and 
maybe implement. Rebecca Lunstroth, JD MA is the Assis-
tant Director of the McGovern Center where she runs the 
day-to-day affairs of the Center. She frequently lectures on 
the United States health care system, justice, and the legal 
and ethical issues in health care. While everyone values 
their lunch periods let's not forget we are retired and do 
have time to waste, sorry spend.                                    
 We envision our "Lunch-and-Learn" program to feature 
interesting, relevant topics of a personal development: 
ranging from retirement planning, budgeting or physical 
fitness, to more fun things like wood carving, painting or 
drawing with invited guest speakers and there is another 
incentive - a light, healthy lunch, snacks and beverages as 
part of the program. Of course we would never say no to 
those who want to bring desserts to liven things up.                               
              Henny van Dijk 

 

The Speakers 

Testing & Vaccination 

About 50 members showed for this 
event and I chose Allan & Inga Leon 
left and on the right Judy Fred. 

Dr. Carmel Dyer 

Dr. Art Jeske  

Dr. Mackenzie Hill  

Shirley Mize gets her Oral Cancer Screening from Dr Fray, while Betty Streck-
fuss gets her hearing tested; Joe Streckfuss got his Flu shot and Charlotte Chil-

dress receives a dental package. 

Introducing ( Again)  

And a new Initiative...  

For a group who likes to eat the response for recipes has 
been underwhelming, so we will reach out and ask againð
please send us your recipes and its origin or occasion 
when served and we will create a cookbook. Appetizers, 
soups, salads, meat, pork, chicken or fish dishes and of 
course donôt forget desserts ï hmmm good! 

Photographs and legends by Henny van Dijk 
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participate in  

a truly culinary delight  

Do you have a favorite 
family recipe that you 
would share?  We want 
them!  UTHRO is putting 
together a cookbook with 
recipes from our mem-
bers, their families and 
their friends.  If you have 
a recipe that you would 
like to share, please send 
it, along with a story 
about the recipe or a time 
it was served or a good 
picture of it, to Peggy 

OôNeill (poneill@swbell.net).  We are waiting!!                                                         
The funds from the sale of the book will benefit the UTHRO En-
dowment for Healthy Aging.   

LIKE TO COOK?  LIKE TO EAT 


